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September 14, 2020 
 
 
Good morning, 
 
 
I am very appreciative of the cooperation that has been extended by our staff, students and parents for 
the start of this school year. We have made changes in our Arrival and Dismissal procedures and it is 
evident that people read our updates and have adjusted their routines to accommodate our requests. 
We have made significant changes to our classroom setups as well to maximize space to allow for in-
person learning. Our opportunity to remain with in-person learning will certainly depend on continued 
cooperation and I have great hope that will continue. Please contact your child’s principal if you have 
questions or suggestions.  
 
On Thursday, September 17, we have another round of Produce Boxes available. Please plan to drive 
to the loading dock between 9:00 AM and 1:00 PM to pick that up for your family. We can expect to 
have about two deliveries each month through Summer 2021. The Central New York Food Bank has 
been very gracious in extending the program for Cortland County communities. 
 
This has truly been one of the most memorable opening school experiences I have had as a student, 
teacher, or administrator. Our students have been truly amazing and it is a pleasure to have them all 
back in the building.  It is obvious students and staff want to be here and I will start sleeping better for 
sure! 
 
Have a great week. 
 

Todd M. Freeman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
                                                             


